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PAROLED

143644 BROWN HEATHER L

DOB: 08/04/1975 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Ms. Brown in July 2017 xxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. If she has any xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
between now and then or her sentence term xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
changes the Board should be contacted immediately. The
reason for the long-staggered date is that given the nature
and seriousness of her multiple offenses for robbery and
her criminal history the Board believes that she should
serve more time. Otherwise to parole her at this stage
would promote disrespect for the law. Parole is contingent
upon Ms. Brown remaining booking free and remaining in any
program or educational course in which she is currently
enrolled. During any period she becomes unemployed, she
must actively work with her parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service. (GTD: 7/10/19)
OUT OF STATE VOTE: UNANIMOUS Present: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto

556254 FRAGOZA JOSEPH D

DOB: 08/04/1986 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Fragoza to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxx

and

he

must

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Other
conditions of parole will include xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is also
contingent
upon Mr. Fragoza remaining booking free and remaining in
any program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. During any period he becomes unemployed, he must
actively work with his parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service. (GTD:5/9/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto

REVOKED

091182 GRASSO RONALD A JR

DOB: 06/20/1969 - REVOKED

Mr. Grasso has admitted to his new felony charge for drug
possession and received ten months to serve from the
Superior Court. The Board finds that he violated the terms
and conditions of his parole by his arrest and conviction
of this new charge and revokes parole. We will reconsider
him in October 2017. (GTD:7/11/18) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto
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REVOKED

066409 KISER TIMOTHY M

DOB: 10/04/1965 - REVOKED

Mr. Kiser is before the Board as an alleged parole violator
and was provided his rights for a parole revocation
hearing. He was charged with disorderly conduct by North
Kingstown Police and pleaded to the offense. In light of
his arrest and conviction on this new charge and the
underlying facts of the case, the Board finds that he

violated his parole and revokes his parole. We will
reconsider him in eighteen months (5/2018). (GTD:11/21/19)
INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto

139837 MCKINNEY ANTHONY

DOB: 04/01/1991 - REVOKED

Mr. McKinney admits that he violated the terms and
conditions of his parole as substantiated in his
Preliminary Waiver. In light of his history on parole to
date the Board votes to revoke parole without
reconsideration. (GTD:3/25/18) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto

CONTINUED

097254 DECOSTA DERIK M

DOB: 07/16/1975 - CONTINUED

Mr. DeCosta is before the Board as an alleged parole
violator and he was provided with his rights for parole
revocation hearing. He has new charges pending for
robberies out of Central Falls and Pawtucket and upon his
request the Board will continue his parole revocation
hearing until his new charges are cleared up or he writes
to the Board to hold his hearing. CONTINUED VIOLATOR
(GTD:2/7/23 ) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto

097293 ENNIS DAVID J

DOB: 08/17/1976 - CONTINUED

This matter is continued at Mr. Ennis' request to December
2016 as he has charges pending. (CONTINUED VIOLATOR)
(GTD:10/1/19) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto

072443 MORRIS MICHAEL D

DOB: 07/31/1968 - CONTINUED

Mr. Morris appears before the Board as a parole violator
and was provided with his rights for parole revocation
hearing. At this stage the Board would like to see Mr.
Morris xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and refers him to
same and continues the case for further review post his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
in
January 2017. CONTINUED VIOLATOR (GTD:6/17/34) INTAKE
VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto
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CONTINUED

147867

NYONTON JEFFERSON J

DOB: 05/06/1995 -

CONTINUED
In order for the Board to consider Mr. Nyonton's parole
violation and consideration, if any, for reparole the Board
respectfully requests xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to be
conducted by the Department of Corrections. Mr. Nyonton has
presented in the past with xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We
will continue the case for one month for this purpose. The
Board notes that it previously votes to parole Mr. Nyonton
and, but for a home plan, he would be eligible for
reparole. (12/2016) CONTINUED VIOLATOR MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto

DENIED

061641 ALMEIDA DAVID W

DOB: 03/13/1956 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and

dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Almeida presents
with lack of insight with respect for his merits for
parole. In addition he has a pending felony case in
Superior Court. Given these facts, as well as his criminal
history, the Board votes to deny without reconsideration on
the basis that to parole him would promote disrespect for
the law. (GTD:6/22/17) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almedia, Armesto

148844 BROCHU BAZEL S

DOB: 02/25/1995 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Brochu presents
before the Board with little or no insight into the impact
his drug dealing has had on the community. In addition he
has
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Under
these
circumstances the Board is hard pressed to grant parole as
we believe it would promote disrespect for the law and also

that Mr. Brochu is at a higher risk to reoffend without any
insight or concrete plan to change his criminal lifestyle.
We will reconsider him in one year (11/2017).
(GTD:12/24/18) MEDIUM VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto
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DENIED

118880 DAWKINS BRANDON L

DOB: 09/19/1982 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole in light of Mr. Dawkins criminal history as
well as the very serious nature of his two domestic
violence/assault charges which included the presence of a
child. The Board recommends Mr. Dawkins
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. To parole him on the
record and under these circumstances would promote
disrespect for the law. He will flatten his sentence.
(GTD: 9/11/17) INTAKE VOTE; UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto

139850 DOUMATO DOUMATTO

DOB: 01/05/1959 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Doumato presents
without any insight, remorse or concrete plan to change his
criminal lifestyle. When asked why the Board should parole
him he responded "I do not know". Without insight and with
his history for drug dealing the Board votes to deny parole
without reconsideration on the grounds that to parole him
on this record would promote disrespect for the law
further, we cannot state that he could remain at liberty
without violating the law. (GTD: 10/17/20) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto

151136 FALLS VENICE

DOB: 07/15/1966 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk

assessment(s) and parole plan/request. After a
Reconsideration Hearing the Board believes that Mr. Falls
presented with lack of insight into the gravity of his
offense and the impact on the community. The Board believes
this reflects higher risk to reoffend and that to parole
him under these circumstances would also promote disrespect
for the law. We deny parole without reconsideration. We
encourage

him

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:6/24/17) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto

561282 GONZALEZ JONATHAN

DOB: 03/27/1994 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
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DENIED
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to

deny parole at this time, but we will reconsider Mr.
Gonzalez in January 2017. Given his criminal history and
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board believes that to parole him
now would promote disrespect for the law. We recommend that
he
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
when he is in Maximum Security. (GTD:6/8/17) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armresto

149882 KING ANDREW S

DOB: 09/16/1992 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given the
seriousness and circumstances of his sexual offenses and
lack of insight as to why he committed these offenses as
well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the
Board
cannot seriously consider parole at this time in light of
significant public safety concerns. The Board believes that
Mr.

King

must

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider him in two years
(11/2018). (GTD:1/7/21) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto

MISC

064639

POPE WILLIAM F

DOB: 03/15/1962 -

MISCELLANEOUS
The

Board

reviewed

Mr.

Pope

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
After review and discussion we vote to affirm his
previously granted parole. Conditions of parole are: Parole

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he is to be placed on GPS for the duration

of his parole, as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of parole. This is
with

compliance

with

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In addition his parole
officer is authorized to have him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, if indicated, for the duration
of parole. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Pope remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
course in which he is currently enrolled. During any period
he becomes unemployed, he must actively work with his
parole officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of
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MISC
community service. (GTD: 7/4/17) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto

REV/REPAR

112756 TAVAREZ DAVID

DOB: 10/03/1979 - REV/REPAROLE

Mr. Tavarez appears before the Board as an alleged parole
violator and was given his rights for parole revocation
hearing. The Board votes to revoke parole due to Mr.
Tavarez being arrested on a new charge of possession of a
controlled substance. The Board votes to reparole Mr.
Tavarez in December 2016 to Straight Parole contingent on
receipt of a letter to the Board xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Parole is also
contingent upon Mr. Tavarez remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational course in which he
is currently enrolled. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
(GTD:12/5/22) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present: Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto

RESC/PAR

519536 JORDAN WILLIAM J

DOB: 06/13/1981 - RESC PAROLE

The Parole Board is reviewing Mr. Jordan's prior grant of
parole
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In light of

xxxxxxxxxxxx as well as his admission at hearing the Board
votes to rescind parole. He will flatten his sentence.
(GTD: 9/18/17) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto

110631 UGLIALORO CHRISTOPHER P DOB: 06/14/1978 - RESC
PAROLE
The Board is reviewing Mr. Uglialoro's prior grant of
parole
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
The Board is also advised that he has been formally charged
with this new offense. In light of xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxx and this new charge the Board votes to rescind
parole. He will flatten his sentence for xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In
addition with a new pending charge to parole him would
promote disrespect for the law. (GTD:2/26/17) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto

512493 WHITFIELD CHRISTOPHER E DOB: 07/11/1979 - RESC
PAROLE
Mr. Whitfield's prior grant of parole is under review due
to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. After hearing from Mr.
Whitfield, and in consideration of his entire record as

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 11/15/16
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: NOVEMBER 2, 2016
PAGE: 7

RESC/PAR
well as parole history the Board votes to rescind parole
and we will reconsider him in October 2017. (GTD:10/13/19 )
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto

